March 24, 2011 OPR PAC Minutes

7:11pm start time
Review of February 2011 Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.

Maria Hall, new Director of Walpole Food Service
· Maria is a Registered Dietician. She has managed corporations as well as run her own restaurants, and is an adjunct professor at Framingham State College. 

· In her two months in the position, Maria has met with various committees, attended several meetings to learn what the parents and town want
· Maria has also applied for several grants, including “Fuel Up for 60” - which is a $3,000/school grant. This would require collaboration with the physical and nutritional departments in the schools. She has also applied for grants for and started several green initiatives to increase recycling in the school cafeterias.
· Some changes have been made to the menus and food served – whole wheat dough for the pizza is one example.
· The “Farm to School” program will be continued this year. Additionally, our fruit provider purchases a lot of local foods as well.
· Commodity foods are decided this year for next year. This year’s food has already been purchased.
· There is currently 30-40% participation in the school lunch program.
· New milk coolers will be coming soon (hopefully, April school vacation week) which look nicer, keep the milk colder and have shown an increase in milk consumption at the high school. In addition, the milk will be in new plastic containers.
· Breakfast may be available for the children at some point in the future.
· Nutrakids is a program that is being used to keep track of the meals that are being served, standardization of recipes, also keeps track of allergens.
· Students with negative balances will be given the same meals rather than a cheese sandwich. All communications regarding negative balances will go through the parents and not the students. There is an email system in place to receive low balance reminders. There is also a program for families that cannot afford meals, which is confidential.
Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Report was accepted.
Principal’s Comments
· MCAS Update – The question for Long Composition for 4th grade which took place this week was to tell about a teacher who has had an impact on your life. The 3rd grade ELA MCAS also took place this week. 4th and 5th grade MCAS will be next week as well.
· Technology Committee/Fundraiser – Nancy Killeen and Diane Murphy have been looking for a different fundraiser to raise money for technology. They will be running a Play on the Half Day. The trial run will be Friday, April 1st. There will be arts, crafts, basketball, kickball, movie, game room, bagged lunch and much more. The cost is $25/child for 3 hours, immediately after the Early Release. Another idea was “flocking” – such as what Elm Street School does leaving flamingos on someone’s lawn and paying to have them removed.
· Budget update for next year – School Committee voted a budget that has a shortfall of approximately $500,000. Hopefully we will be status quo for next year. The largest class sizes are in 5th grade. There are some retirements and retirement incentives that may save some money.

· Assistance for Japan – Going quite well. The kids have been doing a lot of chores to raise money for those in need in Japan. 
· Jump-Rope-a-thon went well. Around $700 was raised.
· The Hot Hoppers did an incredible job jump roping on the Cape!
· Stacie Evans, an OPR parent, has offered the school Honey Baked Ham $25 gift cards to sell. The school will get $12.50 of each card that is sold, similar to Scrip. Stacie Evans, an OPR parent has offered the school Honey Baked Ham $25 gift cards to sell. The school will get $12.50 of each card that is sold, similar to Scrip.

Teachers’ Comments

· Patty Yee, Erica Kern and Tracy Bradley, Geri Polo and Susan O’Toole all gave the PAC thank you cards for the stipends that they received.
Old Business
· Playground Committee – Faculty Basketball Game-April 7h-6:30 pm at WHS. 125 OPR pajama pants were ordered. 
· Barnes and Nobles / Papa Gino’s event – May 19th. Kindergarten Orientation is that night as well, Mr. Fortin will be inviting incoming families to the story time at 4pm. 
New Business
· Allocation of proceeds from Calendar Raffle – Donations from the parents were down last year. Judy Stanton and Jill Webb will be sending out letters to local businesses asking for donations. 

· Walpole Day- May 21, 2011 – Kim Irmiter will not be able to coordinate it this year. Joyce Clifford is available but will need someone to help her. If you are available, please contact Joyce at 660-7944 or JoyceCliff@hotmail.com. OPR is still looking for a flat bed for the parade. If you know of someone that has one which could be used, please contact Mr. Fortin.

· Jimmy’s Pizzeria- OPR Nights – Ann Walsh is coordinating and will set the dates.
· Teacher Appreciation Luncheon- Wednesday, May 4, 2011 – Debbie Winston is coordinating. If you are interested in helping, please contact Debby at 660-8318 or deberica@verizon.net.

· PAC Co-chair and Treasurer openings for Sept. 2011 – If interested please contact Cathy Madden at 668-4695 or cmadden4695@gmail.com, Nicole Bock at 660-3177or ns_bock@yahoo.com or Mr. Fortin.
· Coordinator for Red Robin Fundraiser – This fundraiser will not take place.

· The next OPR PAC Meeting will be Thursday, April 28th at 7:00pm.

Meeting adjourned 8:45pm
